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8NORTH WAGGA 
NORTH WAGGA PUBLIC 
SCHOOL 

 

Building a Culture of Excellence 

: 6921 3533      : 54 Hampden Ave, North Wagga 

Wagga: www.northwagga-p.schools.nsw.edu.au   
: northwagga-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

 

 
 

 

Congratulations Harper, Tahlai and Rowdy on receiving your Level 4 Banners 

http://www.northwagga-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/
mailto:northwagga-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au


PRINCIPALS MESSAGE 
 

COVID-19 Update  
The Department has put out a clarification for school around staff and students being unwell.  
• During the COVID-19 pandemic, anyone with symptoms of COVID-19 (fever, cough, sore throat, 
shortness of breath, loss of taste, and loss of smell), even mild symptoms, should not be at school 
and should be encouraged to be tested for COVID-19.  

• They should not attend school until they are symptom free.  

• If, after testing negative, the person has ongoing symptoms which persist beyond 10 days, the 
person (staff or students) should arrange to see their doctor. The medical assessment should 
consider whether the symptoms are typical for that person (for example seasonal, allergic rhinitis), 
and provide documentation for the school if this is the case. If there are new symptoms at any time, 
the person should be tested again.  
 
I would like to thank all the families (and staff) who have had to book COVID-19 tests after their 
children have become unwell at school… and… send/bring the results back to school before the 
children can return. It is a regulation that the NSW DoE expects us to follow and I appreciate your 
cooperation with this. 
 
Cross Country 
Yesterday the Stage 2 and 3 students participated in our Cross Country run. It was held at the 
Environmental Education Centre again this year and I would like to thank Darron and his staff for 
having us and helping out with the event. As the students will not be progressing any further, it was 
not a normal cross country event, and the students ran in stages rather than age groups. This aside, 
the students and staff really enjoyed the opportunity to participate in the beautiful sunshine. Thank 
you to Mrs Kendall for organising this event. 
 
Planning for 2021  
We have begun planning for 2021. Please notify the office as soon as possible of any changes to 

enrolment for 2021. 

  
Tell Them From Me Parent Survey  
This term NWPS is participating in the Tell Them From Me survey. As parents and carers we would 

love your feedback. The survey is confidential, voluntary and you can skip any questions you are not 

comfortable answering. Have our say about the future directions of our school. The link below takes 

you to the survey. http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/cngmr 

Colour Run 

We have started promoting fundraising for our upcoming colour run. This event was put on hold at 

the start of the year due to COVID-19 but we have now set a new date for this to occur, and it will 

now take place on Friday 23rd October. With the students missing out on so much this year due to 

restrictions, this is one date on the calendar that the whole school is looking forward to. All money 

raised will be spent on technology and improvements to the playground. 

I hope our fathers, father figures and grandfathers have a wonderful day on Sunday for Father’s Day. 

Have a fabulous week! 

 

Trudy Standley 

Principal 
 

 

 

   

http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/cngmr


SCHOOL CALENDAR 

 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 
Week 7 31/08/2020 

 

 

1/09/2020 2/09/2020 
 

100 days of Kinder 

3/09/2020 4/09/2020 

Week 8 7/09/2020 
 

Learn to Swim 
Program 

8/09/2020 
 

Learn to Swim 
Program 

9/09/2020 
 

Learn to Swim 
Program 

10/09/2020 
 

Learn to Swim 
Program 

11/09/2020 
REEC Stage 1 

Learn to Swim 
Program 

Week 9 14/09/2020 
 

Learn to Swim 
Program 

15/09/2020 
REEC Stage 1 

Learn to Swim 
Program 

16/09/2020 
REEC Stage 1 

Learn to Swim 
Program 

17/09/2020 
 

Learn to Swim 
Program 

18/09/2020 
 

Learn to Swim 
Program 

Week 10 21/09/2020 
 
 

22/09/2020 23/09/2020 24/09/2020 25/09/2020 

 

NOTES TO BE RETURNED 
 

Friday 28 August 2020 – Learn to Swim Overdue 

Friday 4 September 2020 – Footsteps Dance Program 

 
COVID-19 
 
 
NSW Health Advice 

In accordance with advice from NSW Health, parents and carers are reminded NOT to send children to school 

if they are unwell, even if they have the mildest flu-like symptoms.  Schools will make arrangements for students 

who present as unwell or have flu-like symptoms to be sent home. 

 

NSW Health have requested that schools encourage anyone who is unwell or has even mild flu-like symptoms, 

to arrange to be tested through their local medical practitioner or one of the COVID-19 clinics.  A list of local 

clinics are provided below; 

 

Wagga Wagga Douglass Hanly Moir Pathology 

Suite 3, Calvary Diagnostic & Consulting Centre, Calvary Health Care Riverina,  

36 Hardy Avenue, Wagga Wagga, NSW, 2650 

Booking 1800 026 622 or (02)9111 3405 

 

Wagga Wagga Base Hospital Clinic 

Yabtree Street, Wagga Wagga, NSW, 2650 

Demountable opposite Emergency Department 

Booking required via 1800 831 099 

 

Wagga Wagga Respiratory Clinic 

8 Tanda Place, Glenfield Park, NSW, 2650 

Book online 

 

Students with flu-like symptoms will need to provide a copy of a negative COVID-19 test result before being 

permitted to return to school. 

 

Further information can be found at the following link: 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families


 

CROSS COUNTRY 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

ES1 Girls 
1st Aria Glisson 
2nd Evie Eisenhauer 
3rd Evie Manning 

ES1 Boys 
1st Ehrian Eggleton 
2nd Samuel Baker 
3rd William Molkentin 

Stage 1 Girls 
1st Harper Hann 
2nd Makayla Baulch 
3rd Claire Crouch 

Stage 1 Boys 
1st Rowdy Newman 
2nd Cooper Grentell 
3rd Jackson Fisher 

Stage 2 Girls 
1st Ivy Chobdzynski 
2nd Albie Cattle 
3rd Isabella Baulch 

Stage 2 Boys 
1st Coldy Bullock 
2nd Chase Burgess 
3rd Ash Feary 

Stage 3 Girls 
1st Scarlett Wadley 
2nd Jordyn McFadden 
3rd Ava Chobdzynski 

Stage 3 Boys 
1st Baylee Edwards 
2nd Harrison Fisher 
3rd Blake Campbell 

 

                                                 

 

                        

 

 

 

 

 

 

             

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Ftokoiti.school.nz%2F2017%2F08%2F18%2Fmilton-schools-cross-country-results%2F&psig=AOvVaw2mH-KABH3kAa7iltpugoy5&ust=1599004529751000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCIibi53SxusCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAE


BOOK REVIEW  
 

             Harrison Fisher completed a book review on 
Battlefield.  One boy's war written by Alan Tucker. 

 

Was the book exciting? 
It was 50/50.  There were good bits and bad bits. I 

would say that it did get pretty exciting.  The best 

bit was when the Japanese had broken out of the 

camp and set the place on fire. 

Where was the book set? 
The book was set in Cowra.  There was a POW camp not far away from the house.  They 

lived on a farm and had space all around them to go shooting. 

Would you recommend this book to other students? 
I could recommend this book to people who like war stories and life stories.  If some 

people like stories that are scary or sad then read Battlefield. 

Any other comments? 
There were some parts in the book that had nail-biting sections. For example, Barry's 

twin sisters fell in the river and were floating away.  Barry went in and saved them, 

otherwise they would have drowned.  It was very sad when Barry had shot his sister in 

the arm. 

Thank you Harrison. 
  

YEAR 5/6 ON THE EQUIPMENT 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



ORANGE CLASS 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Students of Orange class 

have been refining their 

sewing skills 

Happy learning in 

Orange class 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pngitem.com%2Fmiddle%2Fiibiow_thread-drawing-sewing-needle-for-free-download-sewing%2F&psig=AOvVaw2bqfg2v4KrRTvAStcqoHk-&ust=1599009802001000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCJDF1_HlxusCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAE


FATHERS DAY STALL 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BOOK CLUB 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Order forms for Issue 6 of Book Club have been sent home today. It is easy to order. The Book Club 

LOOP platform for parents allows you to pay by credit card. Your child’s order is submitted directly to 

school and the books will then be delivered to class. You can place your child’s order at 

scholastic.com.au/loop or by using the LOOP app, which can be downloaded from the App Store or 

Google Play. All orders must be made online – please do not send your order or payment to the 

school. When searching for the school name when ordering, please look for Wagga Wagga North.  

Thursday Morning 3 September 

Classes will be called up on a roster basis to purchase gifts 

Orders are to be 
placed by Wednesday 

9th September 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.hartlandbrooklyn.com%2Fproducts%2Ffathers-day-tools&psig=AOvVaw3NwsvPieMiGxHNoOnzWZFg&ust=1599012635939000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCOCntLfwxusCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAH
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.drysdaleps.vic.edu.au%2F%3Fcat%3D219&psig=AOvVaw1GivmrwiS8hJFLVh8EFKX2&ust=1599015021015000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCPiK9rL5xusCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAF


STAFF PROFILES 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ATTENTION YEAR 6: PHOTGRAPHS NEEDED 
Attention: Year 6 Photographs 
To create a virtual end of year display for our Year 6 students we would like them to bring in the following: 

• baby photo 
• kindergarten photo (if they didn't attend NWPS) 
• an Online Home Learning photo 

(Year 6 photos - will be taken in Week 6) 
 
 All photos will be scanned and returned home. Thank you for your assistance. 
Atlanta Hilton 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 



PARENT CONTRIBUTIONS AND SUBJECT CONTRIBUTIONS 
 

The general Voluntary School Contribution is a voluntary contribution to the school and is set at 

$35.00 per child for the whole year. We would greatly appreciate if this could be forwarded to the 

school office to assist with the planning of the school budget. 

Each year we also request payment for “Subject Contribtions”. This is a specific request for books 

used in individual classes and a photocopy levy. The contribution is $47.00 for each child. 

Parents are able to make a payment via our school web site. Click on  to pay 

by credit card.  

 
 
COLOUR RUN 
PS SWI CARNAL 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear  

You do not need to enter 

the Student Registration 

Number 



 
 

 
 



 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our school will be participating in Fruit & Veg Month 2020.  

 

The theme for this year’s event is ‘Planet Fruit & Veg!’  

 

We need to take better care of ourselves and the planet, so let’s teach our kids to eat more fruit and 

vegetables, to choose local and in-season produce and not to waste fresh food. This year’s Fruit & Veg Month 

is all about looking at fruit and vegetables through the lens of sustainability.  

 

Fruit & Veg Month 2020 runs for the last four weeks of Term 3 – from Monday 31 August to Friday 25 

September.  

 

As part of Fruit & Veg Month, students will be involved in various classroom and school-based activities which 

encourage them to eat more fruit and vegetables. We will also be sending home resources to support this 

learning.  

 

If you require more information on what activities our school is doing for Fruit & Veg Month, please contact the 

school or your child’s teacher.  

 

_______________ Fruit & Veg Month School Coordinator Mrs Frogley 



 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

CANTEEN NEWS 
 

 

Canteen Roster 
 

Wednesday 2 September – Jane Chobdzynski 

Friday 4 September – Carol Mulley, Jane Wadley 

Wednesday 9 September – Jenny Chobdzynski 

Friday 11 September – Kylie Burns, Sarah O’Brien 

Wednesday 16 September – Kate Plum 

Friday 18 September – Carol Mulley, Dave West 

 

 

 
 

Reminder – Please do not include recess items on lunch bags 

when ordering from the canteen 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


